Agenda

Williamstown City Council

10/18/16 7:30 PM City Council Chambers

Type of meeting:

Regular Meeting

Attendees:

Mayor and City Council Members, City Attorney, and City Clerk

Agenda topics

1. Call Meeting to Order

2. Pledge of Allegiance

3. Call Roll

4. Minutes of Previous Meeting

5. Pay Bills

6. Resolution Adopting Regional Hazard Mitigation Plan

7. Trick or Treat, Oct. 29th from 6:30 – 8:00pm

8. Personnel Issues

Other Items Which May Be Discussed:

- 1. Administrative Issues
- 2. Community Swimming Pool
- 3. Park Committee
- 4. Planning Commission
- 5. Board of Zoning Appeals
- 6. Tree Committee
- 7. Water Dept.
- 8. Sanitary / Storm Water Board
- 9. Sidewalk Plan

^{**}Please state your name and address when addressing City Council

WILLIAMSTOWN CITY COUNCIL REGULAR MEETING OCTOBER 18, 2016

The Williamstown City Council met in regular session on Tuesday, October 18, 2016 at 7:30pm. Those in attendance were Councilpersons Marty Seufer, Jim Stage, Barbara Lewis, and Ron Erb, City Attorney Blaine Myers, and City Clerk/Treasurer Susan Knopp. Mayor Jean Ford was absent.

Councilman Seufer called the meeting to order and Sgt. at Arms Andrew Moore led Council in the Pledge of Allegiance.

On a motion by Stage and second by Lewis to approve and dispense with the reading of the minutes of the previous meeting, all voted yes.

On a motion by Erb and second by Lewis to approve the current bills for payment, all voted yes.

On a motion by Lewis and second by Stage to approve a resolution adopting the Regional Hazard Mitigation Plan as presented by the Mid-Ohio Valley Regional Council, all voted yes.

Councilman Seufer stated 'Trick or Treat' would be held in Williamstown on October 29th from 6:30pm – 8:00pm.

On a motion by Lewis and second by Stage to go into executive session at 7:33pm to discuss personnel, all voted yes.

The meeting reconvened at 7:55pm. Councilman Seufer stated no decisions were made.

Councilman Stage stated the Planning Commission would meet on November 14th at 7:30pm to discuss developer Jeff Martin's proposed new development on Turning Leaf Lane.

Councilwoman Lewis said the Tree Committee would be looking at some 'dead' trees in town, including one on the boat ramp.

Public Works Director Alan Gates said the maintenance dept. is repairing 8th Street where there was a water leak.

Councilman Erb stated the Sanitary Board had nothing new on the CSX Project or the Mondo Project. They are still looking at the flow numbers on the Martin Project. The City may need to look at upgrading the plant to be able to handle the new developments.

Councilman Erb said the Board presented an amendment to the land development regulations which is needed for the Stormwater Permit. This amendment needs to be approved before Dec. 10th to meet our permit requirements.

Public Works Director Gates said the contractor broke ground today on the Front Street Sidewalk Project.

Councilman Stage stated the City needs to look into regulations for 4-wheelers and golf carts on City streets.

Councilman Seufer said he would talk to the Chief.

The meeting adjourned at 8:07pm.